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Record of the meeting of November 8, 2011

The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Belize to the OAS, Ambassador Néstor Méndez, in order to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1362/11.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Haiti, Mexico, Nicaragua, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, and the United States.
1. Installation and election of the Chair of the Working Group to Prepare a Draft Hemispheric Plan of Action to Follow up on the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas [AG/DEC. 66 (XLI-O/11)]
The Working Group to Prepare a Draft Hemispheric Plan of Action to Follow up on the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas was installed pursuant to Article 13 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council.

Then, in keeping with Article 28.b of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the Working Group proceeded to elect its chair. 
The delegation of Nicaragua nominated Denys Toscano Amores, Alternate Representative of Ecuador to the OAS. The delegation of Colombia seconded the nomination, which was approved by acclamation.
2. Presentation by the Permanent Observer Mission of Spain on the Spanish Security Strategy 
The Permanent Observer of Spain, Ambassador Javier Sancho, offered a presentation on the Spanish Security Strategy.
Ambassador Sancho explained that the Spanish Security Strategy was a document approved by the Spanish Government, in which, for the first time, a global approach was taken to security that not only encompassed the various stakeholders at the domestic level, but also took the European and international perspectives into consideration.  The Strategy sets out the main lines of action that Spain will pursue into the second decade of this century, in response to factors that could jeopardize its security. For the benefit of all, it integrates the Defense pillar under the broader concept of Security, in combination with other mechanisms, such as diplomacy, cooperation, and other civilian resources at the disposal of society, blurring the line between External Security—safeguarded by the National Defense apparatus—and internal security—protected by the State Security Forces and Agencies.
The delegations thanked Ambassador Sancho for his presentation and the Committee took note of it.
3. Consideration and approval of the draft document on the MISPA process:  “Document of Port of Spain” (CP/CSH-1358/11 rev. 1)

The delegations offered opinions on document  CP/CSH-1358/11 rev. 1.  


Preambular paragraph 9 and operative paragraph 2 were approved ad referendum of the delegation of Brazil; operative paragraph 4 was left pending.  In addition, it was agreed that the title of the document should be “Document of Port of Spain:  Institutionalization of the MISPA Process”

The revised version of this document was published as CP/CSH-1358/11 rev. 2 and forwarded to the Permanent Council for consideration, with a view to it being relayed to the Third Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas.
4. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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